
From: Rachel Kilby [mailto:okikilby@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, 26 June 2013 5:43 PM 
To: Stuart Wright 
Subject: Submission regarding the Aboriginal Lands Ammendment Bill 
2012. 
 

 
 
Dear Stuart and Committee Members: 
 
Further to my submission i sent you all on May 25 2013 I completely over looked 
the Reg Kilby,Tasmanian Aboriginal Family. Mr Kilby is a very well respected 
Aboriginal Elder in the Circular Head Community, and was one of the people who 
was judged as an Aborigine by the Federal Administrative Tribunal (AAT) in 2002 
along with the other Aborigines of which I referred to in my first Submission to 
you. Uncle Reg Kilby's Aboriginal ancestry came from the North West Coastal area 
of Tasmania as was recognised by the above (AAT) Hearings,and the Kilby family 
has always lived, hunted and gathered, and practiced their cultural activities in 
the above area since European settlement. 
 
They have always maintained a continual connection with the above land, which 
has never been broken. When Uncle Reg came home from the war he set out with 
his family to build a shack at West Point, which is one of his ancestral lands. 
Together they built their beloved shack of which the Kilby family still use to this 
very day to get together for their cultural hunting and gathering. Their shack is 
now recognised as a sacred sight by the people of Circular Head because Uncle 
Reg's late wife Tippy's ashes are scattered at that sight. To the best of my 
knowledge the Kilby family are the only Aboriginal family in Tasmania that have 
always lived, hunted, gathered and practiced their culture on the lands of their 
Tribal Aboriginal Ancestors. 
 
My kindest regards to you all, 
 
Alan Wolf 
 
Stanley Tasmania. 
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